September _, 2006

OWNER NAME
ADDRESS

ENGINE SERIAL NUMBER

Re: Product Safety Recall - Volvo Penta 8.1L gasoline marine engines

Dear Boat Owner:

This letter is intended to notify you of an important safety recall campaign
involving your boat engine.

Our warranty registration records reveal that you own a boat equipped with a
Volvo Penta 8.1L gasoline engine. Volvo Penta purchases the 8.1 base engine
from General Motors Corporation. GM advises us that the engine fuel damper
retainer clip on your engine was not heat-treated and could fracture, allowing the
damper to become loose. In that scenario, a fuel leak may result and cause a fire
if an ignition source is present. GM states that one fire has been reported in an
engine block used in a motor vehicle.

At your earliest convenience, and before the start of next year’s boating season,
please contact your Volvo Penta servicing dealer to schedule an appointment for
this important service. The clip replacement is estimated to take approximately
30 minutes, and the service will be performed at no expense to you.

If you no longer own this boat, please contact us at 604 872 7511, with the
identification of the new owner, if available.

We apologize for this inconvenience.

Sincerely,

VOLVO PENTA



